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New “Academy’ Programme for Local Cycle Club

Claydon Cycle Club has launched a new initiative to encourage more
people, specifically women, to take to their bikes. “Academy” aims to
encourage would-be cyclists to take part in a confidence building
programme, with the aim of helping them experience the thrills of riding in
a group, but also enhancing road safety awareness, culminating in the
ability to confidently ride 50km or more. See p.25 for all the details.
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Welcome from Holy Cross & St Mary’s Church

; Dear friends,

- We all like evidence, especially if the thing we are being asked to believe
could affect the way we live our lives. Is it true? Is it reliable? Does it
work?

A friend of mine wrote this recently and it made me think:

“Imagine two giant plots of land. Standing on the first is every follower
of Jesus who has ever lived and died. Standing on the second is every
follower of Jesus who is alive today. The second would be bigger,
because it would be filled with nearly two and a half billion people. Is it

possible that every single one of those people is living out a 2000-year old fairy story or is it
possible that Jesus Christ, who lived that amazing life and then died on a Roman cross, is the
same Jesus who rose from the dead as described in the Bible and witnessed by hundreds of
people? Is it possible that this Jesus Christ is both fully God and fully man and right at this
moment is sitting at the right hand of the Father of creation in heaven?”

My friend doesn’t mince his words! He is stating something that surely can’t be dismissed and I
must confess that if I didn’t believe that all this is actually true, I would have as much integrity as
a three wheeled trolley from Tescos! That’s why I'm passionate about my 10 minute sermons on a
Sunday - they are all aimed at helping us find God’s plans and purposes for our lives which are
easily missed.

In September we launch year one of our five year strategy. In the first year we will be focussing
on “mobilisation,” re-engaging with people who may have an understanding or a yearning for
something deeper in life — what I would call a “spiritual dimension”. People who understand, or
at least hope, that there must be more to life than this. The pandemic has shown us once again
how fragile life is and many want to know if this life is really all there is. At our Annual Meeting
recently, I spoke about our church existing for three reasons:

1. To be a Sacred Space — a place where people can connect with that deeper spirituality in a
variety of ways.

2. A Safe Space — where anyone, regardless of ethnicity, gender, age or social background will
find an unconditional welcome.

3. A Social Space — where we can offer hospitality to all through social events, community
support and coffee and walnut cake! Be part of it!

Next month — news about our Deliveroo Church!
Blessings,
Rev Steve
Reverend Steve Flashman, Vicar
Holy Cross & St Mary, Quainton; and All Saints, Oving with Pitchcott,
The Rectory, 27, Church Street, Quainton HP22 4AW
Web: www.steveflashman.com Mobile: 07950 000910 Home: 01296 655237




Welcome to the July 2021 issue

Hello everyone,

I know we were all hoping things would be back to normal by
now, and seeing as they’re not, the July issue of Quainton
News is looking a little bereft of events... Let’s hope everything
kicks back to life in August and September!

Life carries on though, and we have a few team on the Parish
Council and we thank them for coming forward! Also, work
has begun on the new village Directory, so if you have a
club/society or service you think should be included, make
sure you get in touch. See p.5.

Louisa Richards, Editor Stay safe everyone and enjoy the read,

Email: quaintonnews@gmail.com
Tel: 655560 Q@\@\
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News From Our Church:

A new Alpha Course is starting in the autumn at the George & Dragon in
Quainton — we will have a meal together and watch a video - more details
coming.

Men'’s Breakfast. The first one will be at 8.30am on Saturday 9% October at The
George — Guest speaker, our very own, Ewart Watson on his escapades in the
police force.

Community Choir. Re-starts Friday 10* September, 10am at the Memorial Hall,
Quainton and at 7.30pm on Wednesday 15t September at Waddesdon Methodist
Hall.

Bereavement Group meeting at The Rectory, 27 Church Street — led by me
initially — a time of mutual support and encouragement for all who have lost
loved ones. Starting in the Autumn.

Parade Service: Our uniformed organisations will involved as part of our
Sunday Morning service programme in the Autumn. The children and young
people will take a large part of the service and parents will be invited to support
them.

Contact Steve for further info on any of the above:

Mobile: 07950 000910. Home: 655237




THE GEORGE
AND DRAGON

PUBLIC HOUSE, COFFEE SHOP AND GROCERS

Darren Curtis, George Newman and all
of the staff look forward to welcoming you.

COME AND ENJOY WITH US
A selection of real ales, home cooked food, a wide range of teas and coffees.
Events throughout the year (bingo, quizzes, live music).

WE STOCK A WIDE RANGE OF
Meat, fruit and vegetables as well as freshly cooked cakes and frozen meals.
Visit our Facebook page thegeorgeanddragonquainton
Follow us on Instagram @ @georgeanddragon_qguainton
or watch our blackboards for up to date event listings.
Opening hours:
Coffee shop: Tues — Sat 8am-4pm; Sun 9am-3pm
Pub (whilst restrictions remain in place). Thurs — Sat 5pm-9.30pm last orders;
Sunday 6pm-9.30pm last orders (no food). Sat and Sun 12-2.30pm last orders.
Grocers: Tues — Sat 9am-1.30pm. Late night Thurs 5-7pm

Contact us on 01296 655436  email: enquiry@georgeanddragonquainton.co.uk
www.georgeanddragonquainton.co.uk

TOP OF THE GREEN - TURN RIGHT

POST
OFFICE

QUAINTON
VILLAGE STORE

T (v s ] [Savea | (sunorz) (R [wres ] [savoa |

Sarah and Emma look forward to welcoming you at QUAINTON VILLAGE STORE &
POST OFFICE. Stocking 1000’s of products. Services include Post Office, Dry
Cleaning, Prescription pick up drop off.

Find us on Quaintonshop@gmail.com
“ facebook ‘o 01296 855399 6 Church Street HP22 4AP




Covid-19 Update:

Restrictions are still in place as cases of the Delta variant rise but fortunately the majority of
residents have received the vaccine, with all being offered at least their first dose by July
19t.There are a number of cases in the village, possibly through transmission at school, so
please do follow guidelines from the government (even if they don't!)

HANDS FACE SPACE FRESH AIR

¢ You can meet indoors in a group of 6 people or any size from 2 households
¢ You can meet outside in a group of up to 30
e  Work from home if you can and travel safely

The Quainton support network is still up and running. At present, a small group of volunteers
are offering lifts to people who have hospital or dental appointments; if you have some time
during the week and would like to help, please let us know. The bus service is very limited so
if you need a lift please contact Claire. Buckinghamshire Council are in the process of
restarting a volunteer driver scheme, so as soon as details of this emerge, we will let you know
as it should offer an alternative method of travel.

Claire Lucas 655552. Louisa Richards 655560

Quainton Village Directory 2021

The Directory has taken a Covid-induced break but plans are afoot to publish a new issue later
this year. Produced jointly by Quainton Village Society and Quainton Church, the directory is
delivered to every home in the parish, and is also sent out as part of a welcome pack to all
new-comers to the village. It is your go-to publication for local facilities/trades/services, as well
as contact details for all clubs, groups and societies active in the village, from your local church
wardens, to the organiser of the badminton club, and everything in between!

We will contact everyone who is already included in the directory, but this is a call to anyone
who may not currently be included but wants to be. Maybe you are part of a new club/group
etc which hasn't been included before? If so, please get in touch - there is no charge for clubs
who want to have a contact name and number listed. Contact: sonjataylorlane@gmail.com.

Also, Quainton businesses are invited to advertise - the directory is printed and delivered at
no cost to the residents thanks to advertising revenue. Does your business offer a service to the
residents of Quainton?

If so, and you would like to advertise, please email: sonjataylorlane@gmail.com for more
details.

Help us make Quainton Directory the fount of all knowledge!




GUMBOOTS & ROOTS PRE-SCHOOL

Recently opened in the newly-renovated Saye & Sele Hall
on Lower Street in Quainton.

Now open from 8:30-6pm Monday to Friday (term time only).

We offer a variety of sessions to 2, 3 and 4 year olds for full paying
sessions and up to 30 hours of government funding.

With a large outdoor space with lots of new equipment.

Contact Kerry on:
Email: gumbootsandroots@gmail.com
Tel: 07495030325
Find us on FB and instagram

L

QUAINTON GARAGE
Est 1946

ALL SERVICING AND REPAIRS CARRIED OUT TO MANUFACTURERS’ SPECIFICATIONS.
LATEST DIAGNOSTICS AND TECHNICAL DATA FOR ALL MAKES AND MODELS.
MOT TESTING AND REMINDERS. LOCAL COLLECTION AND DELIVERY.

TYRES SUPPLIED AND FITTED, WHEEL BALANCING AND ALIGNMENT.
AIR-CONDITIONING SERVICE AND REPAIR.

Quainton Garage Lower Street Quainton HP22 4B)
Telephone (01296) 655286 ¢ 8.30 - 5.00 Monday - Friday

% DVSA APPROVED TESTING STATION




QUAINTON MONDAY CLUB FOR SENIORS IS BACK!

Due to Government guidelines, we have postponed our start date

NEW START DATE: MONDAY 26 JULY 2021

Contact Louise Woodliffe-Thomas on:
07828 156387 or 01296-658816 Louise.wt@btinternet.com

Volunteers and helpers required:
e  Could you spare a couple of hours??
e  Bus buddies, morning and/or afternoon helpers
e  Lunch service assistance

Please get in touch, your contribution will be hugely appreciated by us all

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED: WOULD YOU BE FREE??

Are you retired and looking for a little voluntary job, either once a week, or a fortnight, say
taking one hour of your time?? We are in great need of a person (or even two) to sweep the
church’s exterior pathways, mostly on the North Side. It is one job that we just can’t generally
cover, and we would be enormously grateful if someone was to contact either myself, Margaret
Willoughby 655606, or Malcolm Wearn 655484, to offer their services and time! It would make
such a difference to the appearance of the church. Many thanks, Margaret

A YEARLY APPEAL:

Yet again I have to ask whether there any volunteers in our village, (male or female) who are
willing to help us clean the interior of the church. There is a rota where teams of normally
three, get together twice a year to clean the church. The time spent is left to the group involved
but there are no “rules”. In “normal” times the church receives many visitors from far and
wide, but during the pandemic, it has been used by so many people for private reflection and
prayer. We have continued throughout to try to keep the cobwebs and dust at bay. So are you
able to spare an hour or so, twice a year to help us? You don’t have to attend church, but just
have a willingness to help the village Church to be kept as clean as possible.

Call Margaret Willoughby, on 655606, or email. maggie@maggiew.co.uk




PLUMBING & HEATING
SOLUTIONS LTD

: i + Worcester Bosch Diamond Accredited Installers
The local plumbing and heating company

that you can trust| + Boiler installation, servicing and repairs
v Up to 12 years guarantee on Worcester Bosch
01296 670 777 . Gas/LPG boilers
www.jrplumbingandheatingltd.co.uk v Landlord Gas Safety Inspections
+ Bathrooms & Kitchens design and installations
..T,,.> Huorces
lr-: e A v All aspects of plumbing and heating work

Graham Newman

NORTH END NURSERIES

North End Road, QUAINTON, Nr. Aylesbury,
Bucks HP22 4BE

Bedding plants, pot plants, hanging baskets
and perennials

Tel: 01296 655502. Fax: 01296 651971
Email: info@northendnurseries.com

HAIR BY KIM

City & Guilds qualified mobile hairdresser and barber

Salon on Lower Street, Quainton
Off road parking. Evening appointments available.

Tel: 01296 655962. Mob: 07718 340026

Offering a friendly and reliable
service in equine hoof care to
Quainton and surrounding areas.

Tel: 07834 737575
Email: office@vowlesfarriery.co.uk
www.vowlesfarriery.co.uk

VOWLES

— FARRIERY —




Community Orchard and Wildlife meadow project: Update

The Crafty Knitwits have been busy with
making small gifts and crafty keepsakes for
the eventual lockdown lift. A prize draw is
also scheduled to coincide with any picnic
party on The Green.

Have you seen the Window on The
Green? The Knitwits have been beavering
away with all things wildlife and made a
display for the children (and adults) to come
and enjoy a little taste of the countryside in
one small space. How many animals can you
see? Where's the Woodpecker? What are the
names of the dogs being walked?

If you enjoy this display, please give
generously to the collection jars in the Coffee
Shop (thank you Darren) and in the Village
stores (thank you Emma and Sarah). ALL
funds go to the Orchard and Meadow
project at the "Rec”. We will soon set up a
Just Giving page for those with no cash.

We have had much interest in families purchasing one of our heritage apple species as a gift to
the future and will release more information as we go.

New hedging to replace the dead areas will take place later in the year. Next year, The Strand
area and the Rec will be left until the wild flowers have gone over in July to help them establish
and small areas will be mowed to allow access to benches etc.

A session on identifying wildflower and grasses will have taken place by the time you read this.
This will help us check what is already in the meadow and keep a record of any improvements
over the years to come.

Thistle Pulling Volunteers Required! Saturday 3 July 10am-1pm
Another session on thistle pulling is planned on Saturday 3¢ July. 10am-1pm or as long as you
can spare the time for. Gloves needed.

We would like to thank all of you who have helped, guided and kept us on track with the dos
and don'ts of planning such an area, including Marcus from BBOWT, all the Thistle pullers (still
time for you to help — a great skill to have and you may get a biscuit!) and Pat Lawrence.

Plus, there’s still time to let us know of any special trees in your garden.
Claire and Michelle




Quainton Parish Council

Chairman: John Knox. Councillors Nick Butler, Michelle Robinson-
Boyce, Nicolette Smith, Sue Weldon, Lee Whitlock
Clerk: Tony Pacetti Tel: 651354. E: parishclerk@quainton.org.uk

The Chairman Reports:

At the June Council meeting we co-opted three councillors: Michelle Robinson-Boyce, Sue
Weldon and Lee Whitlock. We welcome them and they certainly saw a wide variety of issues
facing the Council at their first meeting. There is still one vacancy and anyone interested should
contact the Clerk.

Skate Park: By the time you have read this the skate park should have been repaired and back in
place although it is close to the end of its life and we need to start considering funding to replace
it. The playpark swings also need repair and this is in hand.

The Green is an important asset at the heart of our community. Recently there was a proposal to
hold a pop-up BBQ. In sunny weather this impromptu event, at first instance, seems a good idea.
They were granted permission by the School Lands Charity which owns the Green and the
Council were also asked to approve. Unfortunately, we were concerned that the COVID limit on
such events would be exceeded and that the residents round the Green would be disturbed.
There was also concern that one event would lead to others causing more disturbance to
residents. Our fears about numbers were confirmed when the event was publicised on Facebook.
Spontaneous picnics organised by and for family groups are probably an ideal that we would
expect. Many people assume the Council controls and administers the Green and this has been
true in practice for many years. However, concerns over the number of cars parking intrusively
on the Green has highlighted the relative responsibilities between the Charity and Council and
we are currently talking with them to achieve a beneficial solution for the future.

Broadband: In the May meeting we failed to fully correct the April meetings minutes reporting
what has turned out to be good news. Claire Lucas and Michelle Thompson had been working
very hard to bring fast broadband to the higher numbered houses in Station Rd. In fact, they had
success with Openreach announcing plans to install the very fast Fibre to the Premises. This will
be a vast improvement to the existing copper wire service. The rest of the village will then be in a
slower lane with only Fibre to the Cabinet. This project should be completed by Spring 2022 at
the latest. A map is available on the Quainton website.

Speedwatch was back in operation during the last week in May when volunteers again
borrowed the Sentinel equipment and used it at various police approved sites in the village to
remind drivers of the speed limit and to identify those drivers who continue to disregard it and
put us all at risk. 14 offenders were identified as travelling in excess of 33mph and will be
receiving admonishment from Thames Valley Police. The worst offender, recorded at 51mph,
will receive special attention.

The equipment has been booked for further days in coming weeks. With more volunteers we
could obviously cover more sessions. All you have to do is set up the equipment (training
available and you are always with another person) then sit back to make sure it is not stolen. The
equipment records the necessary information and police do all the follow up. The installation of
sockets to hold a moveable SID pole continues to inch forwards. The work is being done and
funded by an HS2 contractor with the pole being made by a local resident after we discovered
most of the suppliers had ceased to supply them leaving us with the alternative of 4 x4m rigid
poles. Not a pleasant site when not in use.




Traffic Lights: Initially, I was glad to hear that Bucks were to again inspect the traffic lights at
Berryfields and I contacted the officer asking to attend to put across our concerns which may not
be apparent during a short inspection. Apparently, the Police, who also attend, were concerned
for my safety and I was only told after the event. I strongly expressed my concern to the Road
Safety Official and sent a list of 11 points as to why these lights are unnecessary and dangerous
in their operation.

Hedges continue to suffer devastation at the hands of HS2. I raise this in my meetings with the
contractors who reassure me that ecologists always check for nests. In fact, not all the hedges
have been removed on the Quainton Rd because of nests, while at Calvert a pile driving rig
stands idle after a bird built on top of it. Rather than give the birds the thrill of a fairground ride
it stands unused and another rig has been brought in. The frequency with which they reassure
me makes me suspicious and I am pleased to learn that one of our councillors has photographic
evidence of nests before destruction of hedges and I urge those of you who are concerned to do
the same and report it on the HS2 complaints website.

Public HS2 Meeting: Another issue that drags on is the importance of involving those Station
Road residents affected by the blight of the new road and I continue to push for a meeting which
I believe is being arranged at the Railway Centre, but no date has been given. The BC Transport
Director said she would ensure such a meeting happens.

HS2/EWR: A few days after the Council meeting, I attended the latest online HS2/EWR liaison
meeting organised by Buckinghamshire Council (BC). Over 40 people attended including our
MP, Greg Smith, BC cabinet members for Transport, and various officers, councils and most
importantly the affected parish councils. The Minister for Railways with responsibility for EWR
was also present to answer questions. First up was my question asking whether EWR would be
extended to Aylesbury, and the implication for construction work adding to the burden of HS2.
Most importantly I asked when Network Rail were going to repair the bridge. The Minister
stated he was in favour of the Aylesbury link and there was an improved business case
involving the Treasury. He passed the bridge question to Pip Hoskins of Network Rail, who
despite advance notice of the question was unable to give any clear indication on whether
repairs would be done.

The dispute between BC & HS2 over road repairs continues with HS2 sticking to their baseline
survey while BC maintains the roads were never designed to take the volume nor type of traffic
generated by HS2.

The HS2 Act does not require planning consultation by Parish Councils. I pointed out that some
changes seemed to originate with BC while plans by HS2 to expand outside the Act limits do
require normal planning permission but even here consultation was not straightforward. Many
BC councillors agreed.

Water Leak: At last, the leak in Upper St has been repaired after several months of phone calls
by Arthur. Not only was there a leak on private property but when it was finally fixed, Thames
Water discovered there was a leak at the joint with the main. In true Thames Water tradition,
and despite months of delay, they obtained an emergency order to close the road on a Friday
reducing access to our remaining 3 of 7 bus stops to only one. Of course, this work would not be
completed until the surfacing was done and this weekend had an added bonus of a Bank
Holiday so the road was not available until later on Tuesday. However, did all the water escape
down Upper St? I am hearing reports of green gardens despite the dry weather all the way
down to Lower St unfortunately accompanied by an infestation of flies. We are trying to contact
the Environment Agency.

Next PC Meeting: Thursday 8t July, 8pm. All welcome. Please contact the clerk for more details.




oraphix

Logo design, web design, stationery,

... talk to Rachel Quigg on brochures, catalogues, presentation
07774 276015 folders, posters, leaflets, menus,
email rachel@raggraphix.co.uk eSO
www.ragraphix.co.uk adverts, packaging, exhibition
2aThe Strand Quainton displays and much more.

Traditional & Modern Plastering

MASSA SPECIALISTS IN TIMBER FRAME
AND LISTED PROPERTIES
REFURBISHMENTS, EXTENSIONS
AND LOFT CONVERSIONS

Blackgrove Barn, Blackgrove Road, Quamnton
Contact: Tim Massa - M: 07973 221489

E: t.massa@btopenworld.com W: www.prestonandmassa.co.uk

INDUSTRIAL | COMMERCIAL | DOMESTIC

M. SIMMONDS

Decorating Contractors
IIIEXRAEY I <A Complete Painting & Decorating Service

,umm:f:mzmm Family business established over 40 years we

Trading Standards pride ourselves as one of the best in the business

« Expertise in painting, decorating and wallpapering

« Full carpentry and repair service o

« We can take care of all your modernisation and refurbishment ‘\\(\Oﬁ’ o«
plans, undertaking and overseeing all plastering, small \JATO
electrical and plumbing works

“Excellent valwe formeney”
“Fantastic work” “Totally relable &
trustworthy” “Meticaloss atteation
to detail” "First rate personal

service” “ Always professional”
“Conscientious, diligent &
courteous”

1 01296 655774 M 07850 499795

E michael@msimmonds.co.uk www.msimmonds.co.uk

.
f thehairystick ’ @thehairystick @ msimmonds_decorating IN msimmonds Decorating Ltd

Approved, fully trained & qualified. Office: Hobbs Bam, Klee Close, Quainton HP22 4AF

12



Quainton Golf Society
Colin Bradbury Pairs Cup at Whipsnade — 28% May 2021

Another fantastic turnout with 14 pairs completing for The Colin Bradbury
Pairs cup.

The result for this event demonstrated the value of past success and experience as playing as a
pair, because the winners also won in 2019 (but did not defend their title last year), the runners-
up were runners up last year and have been previous winners on multiple occasions and the 3rd
place pairing were last year’s winners! The result was as follows:

Position Pair Pts
1 Darren Knibb and Jamie Carlin 41
2 Michael York and Terry Beasley 37
3 Alan Hughes and Phil Hughes 36
4 Brian Cuddy and Chris Dowthwaite 36

The results of the June event at Oxford Golf Club will be published in the August/September
edition. Our next event is 30 July at Northampton Golf Club.

Do you play golf? If so, why not join Quainton Golf Society? We are friendly Society of golfers of
varying standards and we meet monthly for events at local courses. An event usually consists of
tea/coffee and bacon butties on arrival, 18 holes of golf in the morning, lunch and then a further
9 holes in the afternoon. The golf days take place on the last Friday in the month from March to
October, with the exception of the Christmas event in December. At each event we play for a
trophy which is awarded at the end of the season.

For more information about joining the Society please contact Vince Hemsley on 07427555656
or vince.hemsley63@virginmedia.com.

Goodbye from Bob and Karen Eastoe

Dear Quainton,

Thank you for helping us bring up our children in your fields, meadows
and hills. You have been a special place to experience the highs, and lows,
of family life and we will be forever grateful. Thank you for the friendship
and support; for fireworks and maypole dancing; for Quaintfest and the
Railway Centre. It is time for you to embrace a new family.

Although we leave Quainton, it will never leave us.

Bob and Karen

Quainton Monthly Dog Walk - Sunday 4 July and Sunday 1t August
We meet at 1pm at the top of The Green on the first Sunday of each month. Please do join us if
you would like to enjoy a walk over the hill. (Dogs are not obligatory!) Jan Stiegeler
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Quainton Electrical STROMA

CERTIFIED INSTALLER

Your local Part P registered electrical contractor

All electrical work undertaken. Please call for free quote.
New socket. New light. Telecom/Data point. Re-wire. Landlords inspection.

Contact Dave Giblin on 07739 812921 or 01296 651835
or email on dave@quaintonelectrical.co.uk
www.quaintonelectrical.co.uk

14

0y, Greta Nicholls MAR, Dip FH
“  Reflexologist & Foot Health Practitioner
Fine Feet Footcare, Quainton ¢ Tel: 07704 437043

Email: finefeetfootcare@hotmail.co.uk
Fully insured & DBS checked

* ITEC Level 3 qualified in Reflexology, offering treatments for relaxation,
o6 stress-relief and holistic health.
y » For nail cutting service and effective & professional treatment of corns,
callus, verrucae, fungal infections, thickened and ingrowing toenails.

Home visits in Quainton, Aylesbury, Oving, Whitchurch and surrounding

ASSOCIATION of & R
reroloaists  villages by appointment.

Quainton Carpets

The Natural choice

* All flooring works undertaken
* Commercial & Domestic work
* |[nsurance work

Q77 013521 (@‘ uainton

arpets

01296 655408

quainte

Office: 01296 655408
Mobile: 07747 013521 * Website: Quaintoncarpets.co.uk




Quainton School News:

Not a week appears to go by without a change of plans! We have had to
respond to the latest guidance from the DFE and specifically Bucks County
Council in regards to Covid arrangements. Bucks County Council has given
countywide advice that we should avoid unnecessary gatherings, maintain
bubbles and has recommended that sports days and transition days do not

happen this term. This may be seen as an over-cautious approach, but it is one I feel I have no
choice but to follow. It is a massive shame that the children will miss out on these events but we
will make sure the last few weeks of term are as enjoyable and rewarding as possible, especially
for the Year 6 class who will be leaving Quainton. We were so pleased that the children in Year 6
were able to go on their residential trip last month, where they enjoyed activities such as rock
climbing, sailing, archery and raft building, as well as campfires with marshmallows! Luckily,
our Year 5 class is also able to go on their 3-day residential later this month, which had been
postponed from last July.
Enjoy the summer everyone, we’ll be back with more news in the October issue.
Keep safe,
James Vernon, Headteacher

* %%

Quainton School PTA:

The latest Government announcement means that the PTA bingo night has been postponed. The
new date is Saturday 7th August. It remains at Quainton Memorial Hall with doors opening at
5.30pm.

Pizza, snacks and a well-stocked bar will be there to tempt you! Join us for a fun night with both
adult and children's games and prizes.

The last Bag2School collection resulted in £105 earned towards the new book scheme for the
school. The next collection will be on 21¢t September, so have a summer sort out and be ready to
donate.

Hazel Jacobs, Chair, Quainton PTA (Tel: 07813 582245)

BINGO EVENING: CHANGE OF DATE! PTA 100 Club

May winners:
Bingo will now be held on 15 prize £50. T Shepherdson

Saturday 7 August 20 prize £20  Toya Willmot
3rd prize £10 Steve Barker Boyd

4t prize £5 Francis Beck
We look forward to seeing you there! priz

Thank you for taking part!
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A first class day out
for all the family -
on your doorstep!

AINTON ROAD &

Every Sunday, enjoy Steam Quainton Family Pass: £42
train rides, the Miniature Quainton Residents are entitled to buy our
N ’_ N special Quainton Pass for just £42 for a family of
Ra||way, Visitor Centre & 2 adults & 4 children, which includes entry to
= pretty much every event except Thomas,
Rallway Museum! Christmas and the Halloween Disco. Call the
Follow us on Facebook and/or Instagram for office on 655720 to purchase or find the form on
up-to-date information. our website and send it in or bring it with you
Enquiries to office@bucksrailcentre.org when you first visit. Proof of address required.

ooy K Collins Roofing Ltd.

Felt roofing specialist
Roofmaster Approved, Established 1969

Flat and rubber roofing, tile and slate repairs and all aspects of guttering
call today for a free estimate

22 North End Road, Quainton, Bucks HP22 4BD

Phone: 01296 655526 / 07831 465501
Email: kenny.collins@btinternet.com Website: www.kcollinsfeltroofing.co.uk
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LAND AGENT AND RURAL PROPERTY SPECIALIST

With 25+ years' experience throughout Bucks, Oxon and
surrounding counties.

. Including: Rural property sales/acquisitions; Estate Management;
R Tenancies and Contract Farming arangements; RICS ‘Red Book'
Valuations; Grant Applications: Basic Payment Scheme, Stewardship
RURAL SURVEYORS  Schemes and RDPE; Equestrian; Compulsory Purchase and
Compensation (HS2, East West Rail, Oxford to Cambridge Expressway).

l‘v (‘\Q Denham Hill Farm, Quainton, HP22 4AN
RICS Tel: 01296 326232 | Mob: 07830 378936




Buckinghamshire Railway Centre

We had such an exciting day here at The Railway Centre
on 17t June. In case you saw the huge crane and wondered
what was going on, we thought we’d share it with you.
We've moved our New York Subway car from being hidden behind the Visitor Centre to pride
of place at the front of the site. We will be converting it to a new little coffee shop. It has been a
huge logistical undertaking, which has been sponsored by Barwood Homes, who are about to
start work on a housing development next to The Railway. This is such an exciting project for
our heritage railway, creating a new space for our visitors to enjoy, but also celebrating a rare
railway artefact!

Our New York Subway Car:

So, who knew we had an old New York Subway Car at Buckinghamshire Railway Centre? Its
location on site was slightly tucked away, behind the Royal Mail carriages. Built in 1935 for use
on the New York Subway System, it was withdrawn for scrapping around 1976, along with the
rest of its type. However, it was miraculously saved by a brewery in Stockton-on-Tees and
quite extraordinarily shipped across to England, where it was converted into an American
Diner. When Whitbread took over the brewery several years later, they didn't want to keep it
and generously donated it to us here at Buckinghamshire Railway Centre. We took delivery of
it in January 1991 - 30 years ago!

Fascinating Fact #1: Our New York Subway Car is reportedly the
only one in the whole world that isn’t in America!

Because it was fitted out with tables and chairs, it has since been used as a place for our
volunteer crew members to eat their lunch and take breaks. However, in lockdown, the ‘crazy’
idea was put forward to bring it out of its hiding place and put it in front of our Visitor Centre
and convert it into an extra little coffee shop to take the strain off our café. Months later, this
fabulous idea has finally come to fruition. We will keep you updated with its progress as we
renovate this fantastic piece of railway memorabilia, which we feel so lucky to now have in
pride of place for all to see and use!

Fascinating Fact #2: It weighs 16 tons which is approximately the weight of 10 VW Polos!

Remember, Quainton residents can enjoy discounts and a special Quainton Pass. See more
details, plus info on forthcoming events on p.31. 17




We are an
experienced team
providing fully
flexible childcare,
for children aged
6 months to

School drop offs and
collections to and
from Quainton and
East Claydon primary
schools also
available.

starting school,
in a beautiful
rural setting on
the outskirts of
Quainton.

Please contact Laura/
Joe for further details

07752 138176

Floristry for every Occasion
S

FLOWGKS

Daily Gift Deliveries to Quainton
Award Winning Wedding Florists
Bespoke Funeral Floristry « Demonstrations

20 Market Square
Bicester, OX26 6AD =
www.signature-flowers.co.uk

01869 253572 Invited members of the Good Florist Guide

'A:'n

DJ Carpentry Services

Mobile: 07716 755841
Email: djkitcar@gmail.com

With over 30 years experience we can take on any job of any size.

¢ Bespoke furniture and kitchens

* Flooring, windows and loft conversions

* Built in storage to meet your needs and space

* Project design, advice and creation from start to finish — a complete service
* Home furniture designed by us

* Links to trusted specialised tradesmen to complete your project

To get an idea of what we can do please visit our website www.djcarpentryservices.co.uk




Quainton Village Society
uvs “Caring about the village”
Registered Charity No. 802608

LOCAL SPECIES - HEDGEHOGS

One of our favourite animals, beloved by
gardeners and instantly recognised by its
coat of tough keratin spines. There are 17
species in the world and ours is the
European variety, Erinaceus europaeus. They
are probably called hedgehogs because they
tend to 'hog' fences and hedges, which are a
great source of food and shelter. They also

behave like pigs in the way they snuttle around in undergrowth and soil searching for food. In
addition to worms, slugs and beetles (they can devour up t0200g of invertebrates per night)
they also eat bird chicks and eggs, baby rodents, amphibians and carrion.

Hedgehogs are best known for their habit of curling into a defensive ball when they sense a
threat. Their back muscles are configured to contort and contract and their spines protrude in
all directions which cushions their fall if they lose their footing and flummoxes most predators
— except badgers which have claws strong enough to unfurl them, exposing their soft
underparts to Brock's incredibly strong jaws. The badger "explosion” of recent decades
probably accounts partly for the decline in hedgehog populations. It is also thought that they
are evolving to make the most of their ability to run quickly. With intense volumes of fast
traffic on our roads, the ones which curl into a ball get run over, while the ones that run
survive. Evolution in action?

Because hedgehogs are nocturnal and hibernate in winter, they are not often seen by most
people. In fact, some of the nocturnal noises in your garden may be made by hedgehogs. They
are noisy eaters and especially noisy when mating. Males and females (boars and sows) circle
each other, huffing and puffing and snorting as loud as humans. Competing boars can get into
vicious fights, biting, head-butting and chasing each other. Sows are not faithful to any one
mate and can have more than one litter of about six hoglets each summer. They can travel up
to two miles a night on their foraging and mating rounds visiting many gardens. It's worth
making sure that there are small gaps at ground level in your boundary fences to facilitate their
travels. Make the gaps small enough to prevent your dogs from going AWOL and to slow the
badgers up!

Written by David Gladwin, QVS

*3%%

Turn the page for some tips on what to do if you find a hedgehog in your garden from the British
Hedgehog Preservation Society... Ed

Photo by Tom Marshall
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HEDGEHOG o

THAT SHOW

A HEDGEHOG
IS IN NEED
e Sawve # OF HELP:

LETHARGIC FLIES WoBBLY

Hedgehogs don't If there are a lot of flies  If hedgehogs are

sunbathe! around a hedgehog it wobbling as they walk
needs help. there is something

OBVIOUSLY TRAPPED HOGLETS
INJURED Have been caught If seen out in the
Wounded or clearly in netting, a pond, day without an adult
in distress. drain, etc. and / or squawking.

IF YOU SEE ANY OF THESE SIGNS PLEASE CARRY OUT
THE FOLLOWING FIRST AID:

1. Use gardening gloves or a folded towel to gently pick the hedgehog up
and pop it into a high sided cardboard or plastic box.

2. Bring the box indoors away from flies.

3. Keep the hedgehog in a quiet room away from pets and children and don't
be tempted to look at it any more often than you must to carry out first aid.

4. Wrap a warm hot water bottle in a towel and place the hedgehog on it,
with another towel gently draped over the hedgehog to keep the warmth
in, make sure it has room to get off the bottle and that it stays warm
(but not hot) at all times.

5. Offer a small amount of hedgehog food or meaty cat or dog food and
some water, don't force feed. @

6. If it is a small hedgehog or hoglet do check nearby for others
from the same litter that might also be in trouble.

7. Call the British Hedgehog Preservation Society on

01584 890 801 for the phone number of your local hedgehog
rescue volunteer or look online and go direct to the rescue if
you have their contact details.

©LWP 2019

BEHANCE NET/LWPMARSHALALES

Help our Hedgehogs!
A few Pointers:

* Do NOT leave out milk and
bread for them

* Leave out water in a
shallow bowl

* They enjoy meaty dog food
and cat biscuits left out at
dusk

* Try to leave an area of
wilderness in your garden so
they can snuffle for insects

* Do not pick up a healthy
hedgehog

* Hedgehog fleas do not live
on dogs, cats, humans or
inside houses, and don't
need flea treatment

* Hedgehogs are generally
nocturnal, but females often
come out late afternoon to
find food for their young and
nesting materials.

If you are not sure if a
hedgehog needs rescuing
please do call Tiggywinkles
on 01844 292292 or BHPS
01584 890801 and they will
be able to help you assess the
situation and decide the best
course of action.

For more tips on how to help
your local hedgehog
community, and how to spot
a hedgehog in trouble, and
what to do and how to care
for it, there is plenty of
information on the
Tiggywinkles website
www.sttiggywinkles.org.uk

and also on the British
Hedgehog Preservation
Society website:

https://www .britishhedgeho

gs.org.uk/




Every season we have a competition for the best
photograph that includes the windmill. The
competition for the best Spring photograph ends on
the 30t June. To enter, visit the Gallery page of the

website. Qua=intcm
Windmill

When You Visit Quainton Windmill

On the Ground Floor

A warm welcome and a brief introduction to the
windmill including how it was restored. Discover
‘flapper doors’.

The best view of Quainton and
lovely village. You will get a close
up understanding of how the miller
controlled the production of flour.
Discover what the ‘governor’ did.

On the Fourth Floor
The original 189 year old millstones from 1832.
Understand how the grain was ground into flour

between the upper millstone that moves at great speed
and the bottom stone that never moves. Discover the

‘chattering damsel’.

On the Fifth Floor

Marvel at the large machinery in the cap, all originals
from 189 years ago; it converts the movement of the
sails outside into power to grind the corn. Discover
the benefits of ‘fruit wood'.

If you get to the top you will have climbed 83 steps!!

Visit: www.quaintonwindmill.org email: info@quaintonwindmill.org
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AFFINITY

HAIR DESIGN

62 High Street, Waddesdon HP18 0JD - Tel: 01296 658875 « K1 hairbyaffinity
Opening hours: Monday 9am-5pm, Tuesday 9am-6pm, Wednesday 9am-8pm, Thursday 9am-8pm, Friday 9am-6pm
Saturday 9am-4pm
UNISEX FRIENDLY PROFESSIONAL SALON

Woof Times dog grooming salon in Hogshaw

- Dog grooming salon with City and Guilds qualified groomers
- Free local collection and drop-off service

- One-to-one dog walking or home visits

- Licensed home boarding and doggy daycare
- Secure pet taxi service

- Free on-site parking

contact@wooftimes.co.uk WOOF l | ’ \ { [\

01296 532747 - www.wooftimes.co.uk grooming | walking | boarding

Handmade Chic

* Qualified seamstress

* Alterations and repairs

* Bespoke made to measure curtains and roman blinds
* Also upholstery services.

For free estimate please call Suzy on 07759 218969

Email: handmadechic@hotmail.com
www.handmadechic.co.uk

T

WORKSHOP LOCATED AT
HARTWELL NURSERIES » FORD RD » STONE « AYLESBURY « HP17 8RZ




Nightingale’s Rainbow
Work has begun on the construction of Nightingale’s Rainbow — a new sculptural installation
at Stoke Mandeville Hospital in Aylesbury - which will stand to pay tribute to the community
spirit and kindness shown across the communities of Buckinghamshire during the pandemic
and will be a permanent symbol of hope in the face of adversity.

Alongside the physical structure, a Virtual Nightingale’s Rainbow has been created where
you can show your personal appreciation and support for anyone who has supported you or
your community through the crisis by buying a Rainbow Tile in their name. You can leave a
personal message of thanks which will be added to the Virtual Rainbow and put up on
displays across Buckinghamshire later in the year.

Each Rainbow Tile costs £20, with the proceeds split between Buckinghamshire NHS
Charitable Fund and Florence Nightingale Hospice Charity to support nurses, other
healthcare workers and patients across the county as we recover from the pandemic. You can
purchase a Rainbow Tile and leave your personal message of thanks and appreciation at
www.nightingalesrainbow.org.uk.

o

AUTOMOTIVE

Carrying out vehicle maintenance including Servicing, Diagnostics and general repair work to all
makes and models of vehicles.

Specialising in carrying out performance upgrades, including upgraded engine components,
exhaust systems, upgraded suspension components, performance braking systems and much
more. We are also able to carry out both performance and economy remaps for petrol and
diesel engines.

Upon special request, servicing and minor repairs can be carried out as an evening service, enabling
you to keep your vehicle on the road during the day.

Based on UBF industrial estate Westcott. Please call with any enquiries on 07801 578277.
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Are of Shatres

Barhers

74 High Street * Waddesdon » HP18 0JD
01296 651110 — Open 6 days a week

K1 Ace of Shaves-Waddesdon

Find us on Instagram @ aceofshaves

Free up your weekends and
enjoy a freshly cut lawn every
day with Husqvarna's
Automower®.

The best ride-on, cut and
collect mowers and compact
tractors: Etesia, Iseki and more. |

www.rtmachinery.co.uk Call 01844 299037
;.ﬂ MACHINERY" Showroom at Nether Winchenden

Local, enthusiastic specialists in ground care and lawn care machinery since 2001

Keith Bird

Plumbing and heating

All work fully guaranteed and insured

Tel: 01296 655499
Mob: 07516 480860
Email: k.bird944@btinternet.com

The Hart Veterinary Centre
Caring for your pets ....

WADDESDON BICESTER
01296 651000 01869 323223
Frederick Street Browning Drive
HP18 OLU 0X26 2XL

www.hartvet.co.uk T




Claydon Cycling Club attracts more female riders with new Academy Program

| graduated
the Academy

Claydon Cycling Club has tripled the number of female riders in the club by hosting a new
Academy program. The initiative encourages would-be cyclists to take part in a confidence
building programme — to experience the thrills of riding in a group and enhance road safety
awareness, culminating in the ability to confidently ride 50km-+.

Despite the recent surge and adoption of the sport, for many years there have been numerous
reasons why women are ‘put off’. According to a recent BBC 4 report commonly cited reasons
for shunning the benefits of getting into the saddle include sexist attitudes among male road
users, fears about appearance and concerns about road safety.

Academy, led by John Bull from the Club, is a direct response to addressing the reluctance of
women to cycle, let alone join a club. He said: “I'm really proud of what the Claydon Academy
Graduates have achieved in such a short period of time. I can already see some riders with true
potential and others who have truly flourished within the collective environment. I'm also
encouraged to see that more than half of the Academy participants this time have been women
and we look to grow that further. As the world opens up again and motorists take to their
vehicles, training people to be safe and confident cycling on the roads is of paramount
importance. My message is See, Be Seen & Communicate... and we can teach you that here.”

Ciara Day, Academy Graduate said: “As a ‘rusty rider’ and mother of two young children, I
have a lot of responsibility in my life, so the risk element of cycling was a real concern. The
Academy program has given me the confidence to ride both on my own and also now in a
group - which has proved to be a really great new social activity. I would encourage anyone
who is considering riding to join a club, learn the skills and before you know it you will be
covering miles!”

Claydon Cycling Club asks for a mere £5 deposit to take part in Academy which goes towards
the membership if they continue to ride. The Club has new Academy dates planned, as well as
other workshops such as bike maintenance and riding in inclement conditions. Claydon Cycling
Club is a non-for-profit organisation dedicated to providing safe and enjoyable rides for its
members. The club was formed in Spring 2020 and has grown considerably due to its open and
welcoming nature which attracts both men and women across a range of abilities.

Visit our website or Facebook page for further information or to join a ride contact

membership@claydoncyclingclub.com




CLAYDON COURTYARD
Open Daily 10am-5pm
A hub for food, retail, art and wellbeing.

The Phoenix Kitchen serves fresh wholesome
food, and has indoor and outdoor seating.
Book online for Afternoon Tea and
Sunday Lunch,

New Aura ~ The Spa ~ Courtyard Antiques
“" Corzo & Wood ~ Lucinda Brown ~ The Flying Fox

A prep school
for bo

aged 3

Ashfold Schoal
Dorton House
Dorton
Aylesbury

Buckinghamshire

HP18 9NG

‘The quality of pupils”
achievements and learning
is excellent’ 15|

- .~
A leading independent prep school set in thirty acres of beautiful grounds
in the Buckinghamshire countryside.
Scholarships available for children joining in Year 7. &
s : e
For more information, including details of our termly open mornings, C?"; US‘
please contact our Registrar, Fiona Grainge. st

E: registrar@ashfoldschool.co.uk T: 01844 238237
www.ashfoldschool.co.uk w @AshfoldSchool @@ ashfoldschool




News from The George and Dragon

We await the changes on 19t July with trepidation, hoping this time it will mean we can go
back to normal, finally. Please continue to book pub tables via phone (655436) or email
(enquiry@georgeanddragonquaintonco.uk). Indoor tables are available. Thank you to
everyone supporting us through this, as we support you, our community. Hopefully, we can
all get back to normal soon — and we look forward to seeing you and celebrating with you!
Follow us on Facebook and/or Instagram for more regular updates and keep an eye on our
blackboards outside. Darren and George

Whitchurch WI: July Meeting

Meeting on Zoom at 7.30pm on Tuesday 6t July 2021
‘British sign Language’: Speaker: Terry Penny

R

To book a place, contact: Linda Nicholls on: lindanicholls2016@gmail.com

e NoT &
: “~ Florence idni
> > Nightingale Wﬁjﬁ&
,(«X * HOSPICE CHARITY 2021

NOT The Midnight Walk

Florence Nightingale Hospice Charity is asking everyone to set their alarm clocks for 5am on
Saturday 10th July and join hundreds of others (virtually) for a dawn walk to raise crucial
funds to support the Hospice.

The Midnight Walk is a long-standing and major fundraiser for the Charity, and with their
income hit so badly over the past year, they are hoping everyone will get behind them by
signing up to this year’s virtual event and help to raise the thousands of pounds needed to
help secure the future of local hospice care. Walkers are asked to walk a minimum of 5
miles, wherever they want, starting at 5am on Saturday 10th July.

The event is open to all, whatever your age and wherever you are in the world - last year
saw lots of children (and dogs) join in so this year the Charity are offering children’s T-shirts
and dog bandanas so everyone can be a part of the event. For more information and to sign
up, please visit www.fnhospice.org.uk/notthemidnightwalk or call 01296 429975.
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THE CLAYDON BUILDING COMPANY

Local Tradesman with over 16 Years’ Experience
Fully Qualified and Insured - No Job Too Small

All aspects of building work undertaken including:
Extensions - Loft Conversions - Garage Conversions - Landscaping - Patios
Kitchens - Bathrooms - Roofing - Driveways - General Maintenance

Check out our Facebook and Instagram pages
References can be provided

Contact Baz for a free quote on 07792 879375
Email at theclaydonbuildingcompany@gmail.com

W HUMPHRIES LTD

VILLAGE, COUNTRY & EQUESTRIAN PROPERTY
SALES & LETTINGS

Visit: www.whumphries.co.uk

Speak to Bill on the number below for any property advice
74 High Street, Waddesdon, HP18 0JD
Tel: 01296 658 270 or email: bill@whumphries.co.uk

SAMBROOK CARPETS

Telephone: 01296 715156 44 High Street Winslow MK18 3HB

COMPLETE CARPET FITTING & ALTERATIONS SERVICE TO SUIT
ALL YOUR NEEDS ¢ PROFESSIONAL CARPET CLEANING SERVICES

IFIT’S TO DO WITH THE FLOOR - JUST KNOCK ON OUR DOOR

CARPETS ¢ VINYL * RUGS * MATS * WOOD & LAMINATE ¢« NATURAL *
CLEANING °* FREE ESTIMATES

Email: Carpets@sambrookcarpets.co.uk visit: www.sambrookcarpets.co.uk

__J L] Floor & wall tiles in
natural stone and porcelain

= Visit us: Units 2-3, Lawn Farm Business Centre
[ Grendon Underwood, Aylesbury, Bucks, HP18 0QX
———

H ARD Open 8am-5pm every weekday & 9am-1pm Saturdays

Take a look: www.hardrockflooring.co.uk
ROCK Phone Will for help or advice: 01296 770859
FLOORING  Email us with questions: showroom@hardrockflooring.co.uk
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QLIAINTON FOOTBALL CLUB DRAW

Cash prizes each month: over £3500 paid out over 12 months

The May Draw
£100 147 Steve Gray £20 81 Justin Piller
£50 22 Harry Curtis £18 134 Neil Mack
£25 31 Pat Gray £12 16 John Williams
£25 55 Neil Richardson £10 53 Chris Chapman

£25 190 Terry Beesley
George & Dragon Meal Voucher: 74 Pete Nixon

Next draw Friday 25t June at George and Dragon, Quainton

Claydon Estate News:

Courtyard Antiques at Claydon Courtyard

Courtyard Antiques recently opened in Claydon Courtyard and sells refreshingly different
Antiques, Vintage and Interiors - ‘Embracing the unique and imperfect, brimming full of quirky
pieces for you to explore!”
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Home Produced Meat, Pies, Cheese, Olives, Fruit, Vegetables, Pickles, Preserves, Milk,
Bread, Eggs & Frozen Produce
Opening Times
Monday-Closed, Tuesday & Wednesday 8am-1pm, 2pm-5pm, Thursday & Friday 8am-5pm,
Saturday 7.30am-1pm, Sunday-Closed

Beechmoor Farm, Cublington Road, Whitchurch HP22 4L.G
01296 641 207

parrottbros@parrott-bros.co.uk www.parrott-bros.co.uk

Buckingham Wills & Probate & & O a B

Part of Bicester Wills Lid

Gail and Lesley offer a friendly
estate planning service

Come in and see us

The Garage, Castle Street

= Standard Single Will - £299
= Standard Mirror Wills - £299
= Lasting Power of Attorney

Property & Financial or Health & Welfare - £325 each Buckingham MKa8 1BS
Standard Mirror Wills - £299 or phone 01280 821201
Both types for one person - £500 e .
Both types for a couple - £950 O

= Probate Assistance from - £1,200 'J"\:,\\

= Prepaid funerals plans from - £1,700 M’Q

lesley@buckinghamwillsandprobate.co.uk 01280 811201 www. buckinghamwillsandprobate.co.uk

WADDESDON MOT STATION LIMITED
E JOHNSON MOTOR ENGINEERS LIMITED
PETROL, DIESEL AND 3 WHEELED VEHICLES TESTED

SERVICE AND REPAIRS TO ALL MAKES
QUALITY SERVICE THAT CANNOT BE BEATEN

106 FREDERICK STREET WADDESDON HP18 OLX
Tel: 01296 651603

1LOC NI, EXPERTISE
NATIONAL PrRESENCE
INTERNATIONAIL AuDIENCE

FINE & COUNTRY

Contact us now for more information
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Buckinghamshire Railway Centre

Steaming Days and Special Events in July:

Sunday 4t July: Steaming Day and Ridgeway Run
Sunday 11" July: Steaming Day

Sunday 18t July: Steaming Day

24-26' July: Day Out With Thomas SOLD OUT!

(More dates available in September and October)

In August, we will be opening for Steaming Days on Wednesdays. Plus, Peppa Pig is
coming on 15" August, and our annual Bank Holiday Classic Car event will be going
ahead as usual, with a bigger and better turn out planned than ever before! Sunday 29t &
Monday 30" August 2021. More details to follow in the next issue...

Don’t forget, Quainton residents can either enjoy 25% off all tickets (even Thomas), or you
can purchase an annual family pass for just £42 for 2 adults and up to 4 children
(Quainton residents only — proof of address required). More details on our website
www.bucksrailcentre.org

r Challenge

National 3 Peaks 2¢h

o
21-23rd August 2
National 3 peaks 3 Day Challenge

N -14th September 2021
Yorkshire 3 Peaks
gth October 201

cecentre.orngeaks

P at thepa

Sign U

Charity No. 1011133
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Book with NEARCUT

Tuesday  facebook
Wednesday (0)
10am-7pm
Thursday

Friday 10am-8pm
Saturday 9am-5pm

Online bookings
and phone
bookings

07568965416

ORIGINAL BARBERING
AT ITS BEST

E©
LRk
ROSE

FLOWER COMPANY

07876 394 086
wildroseflowercompany.co.uk
@wildroseflowercompany

Wildly beautiful, naturally
scented British flowers,
direct from the farm

Bouquets * Subscription Flowers * PYO
Weddings * Funerals * Events

The Granary Giftshop RN
Open Fri & Sat * 10am — 4pm %

Town Farm, Hoggeston,
Buckingham. MK 18 3L.Q
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THE SAYE & SELE
FOUNDATION

If you are under 25 and live in

Quainton or Grendon Underwood

you may be eligible for financial

assistance in connection with:

e Educational studies, e.g. for the
purchase of books

e Training for work

* Recreational activities,
sport

including

Applications should be made to Tim
Friedlander, Clerk to the Trustees,
at: The Saye and Sele Hall, 18 Lower
Street, Quainton, Aylesbury HP22
4BJ. The Trustees usually meet in
January, April, July and October to
determine applications.




Ramblings afar from Finemere Wood By Charlotte
Karmali - Volunteer Warden

June has arrived. With long hours of daylight, and following many a
week of rain, Finemere Wood is lush, green and thick with vegetation.
Flowers are bursting into full bloom; butterflies, dragonflies and
damselflies are emerging; and the volunteers are back in force. Covid
restrictions in the wood have been relaxed, and once again the whole
team can gather. It is a joyous occasion, despite the persisting Covid
rule of no cake.

Ajuga reptans, commonly known as bugle, is a member of the mint
family. Flowering between April and July, its nectar is a favourite of
the bumblebee and of a variety of butterflies. It spreads by producing
long runners, creating a dense carpet of green leaves from which blue-
purple flower spikes emerge. One use over the centuries has been as a
remedy for stemming bleeding, hence it is also known as the
“Carpenter’s herb”. Ajuga reptanshas put on a fine display in
Finemere Wood this year, never before have I seen such thick clumps
spread far and wide throughout the wood.

A variety of tools was on offer to the team this month as we cut back
long grassy areas and cleared encroaching scrub alongside
pathways. There are those who chose to mindfully meditate with the
swish of the scythe; those who eagerly embrace the buzz of the
brushcutter and those who cheerfully chatter as they rake
rhythmically. There is a job to suit everyone.

Common spotted orchids (Dactylorhiza fuchsii), are plentiful along the
woodland rides and are attractive to day-flying moths in particular.
More orchids appear year on year. The UK’s most common orchid it
may be, yet it is a stunning plant. The oval leaves, with dark purple
spots, form a rosette at its base. The flower spikes house densely
packed, cone-shaped clusters of light pink flowers. The flowers are
marked with pink-purple spots and stripes. They are a work of art.

The sun beat down relentlessly upon the volunteers. It was hot, humid
and sweaty work, but they pressed on regardless. Much grass was cut
and many paths were cleared, and the beauty of the wood was
enjoyed by all at this most colourful time of the year.

For further information about volunteering opportunities at
Finemere Wood, Calvert Jubilee and other BBOWT reserves, please

email volunteering@bbowt.org.uk.
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" Shaun Guard
TV Aerial Services

| M Aerials - supplied, repaired and poor reception solved
M satellite - Sky Q dish upgrades, discreet dish installation also foreign TV
M Internet - blackspots cured, data cables to your TVs / computer 7
B TVs = hung on your wall or set up and tuned

Call Bicester 01869 87911 I www.oxfordaerials.co.uk

/ /\ We offer landscaping services tailored to your needs.
| We will come up with the design or work together with
your ideas. Not only will we maximise your space,

Gardening Ambitions we could help to add value to your property.
Garden Maintenance We are happy to provide you with a free quote.
and Landscaping Contact Byron on 07561 162788 or 01296 424019
« LAWNS - PATIOS - FENCES - or email us: bgbyron00 @googlemail.com
*TREES - SHRUBS - Why not visit our yell page or our website
LEAVETHE HARD WORKTO US to view recent work: gardeningambitions.co.uk
NEED EXTRA STORAGE?

Industrial units available for rent, various sizes.
Ring Eddie on 07850 911518 for availability.

CLASSIC CAR STORAGE?
SECURE DRY STORAGE FOR BUILDERS EQUIPMENT?

'_" T

20 foot Storage Containers in secure yard in Hogshaw available now.
£100 + VAT per month. Call Eddie on 07850 911518
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Quainton Open Gardens Thank you!

Another thank you from us to everyone who supported Quainton Open
Gardens last month. This is the receipt from CICRA for the donation that went
to them. The plants for sale on our wall (2 Church Street) will end soon but

thank you to everyone who has T T
donated plants or bought them. E!CEOT&&- thank you cicra
The plant sale has raised nearly el e b
£150, so we will get that sent off Ut family

Open Garden Event

to the charity soon and will be e
sure to share the receipt for that @ getets My 2021

£808.00

additional donation. Thanks
again — it means a lot to us.
Patrina and Andrew Law

FREE INK:
Kodak printer ink combo pack, 30Cl and 30
black, free to anyone who can use them. 655381.

FOR SALE: Dog Beds for Charity

Dog beds, various sizes available (approx. 29”
x 23”) with removable washable covers.
Suggested donation £10 for Horatio’s Garden
Charity (Stoke Mandeville Spinal Unit).

I can make more if required, so if anyone has
spare, discarded, clean, single duvets to be
transformed into new pet beds, then please
call: 01296 655662. Quainton.

Post a FREE message on the Quainton News Notice Board!

lLost/found, Wanted, For Sale, Thanks Yous, New Baby Announcements,
Engagements, Weddings, In Memory, Good Luck, Congratulations, elc.

Post to Quainton News, 32 Church Street or email: quaintonnews@gmail.com
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Weather Figures for Quainton
Averages and Extremes for May 2021

<D

Temperature Rainfall

Maximum 23.0°C 31st Total for month | 120.4mm

Minimum -1.2°C 6th Wettest day 19mm 13th

Average 5.4°C Rain days 23

Minimum

Average 16.2°C Dry days 8

Maximum

Highest 11.7°C 28th

Minimum

Lowest 11.1°C 3rd

Maximum

Wind Pressure

Highest gust 38mph 21st Highest 1030hPa 30th
Lowest 992hPa 4th

Figures supplied by Mike Beales. For the latest weather at Quainton go to: www.quainton-
observatory.net/weather/quainton-weather/

WALLACE

WINDOW CLEANING

Your local, regular and reliable window

cleaner
Domestic and Commercial window

cleaning using pure water and a reach

& wash system
www.wallacewindowcleaning.co.uk

enquiries@wallacewindowcleaning.co.uk

We clean -

* Windows

* Conservatory roofs

* Soffits & fascias

* Guttering (clean and clear)
e Cladding

¢ Internal glass partitions
 Signs and Solar panels

01296 770005
07702 498942

Public Liability Insurance
Member of the Federation of Window Cleaners

N

¥ Plumbing & Electrical
[# Patio & Deck Cleaning
¥ Lawn Maintenance

" Fencing & Gate Repairs

N

Simply Sorted
Free advice

" Emergency Call Out Service

i Painting & Decorating

u
¥ Carpentry & Joinery & o 'Coo
@ Gutter Cleaning & Repairs ~° N ®
# Kitchen & Bathroom Fitting S %

¥ Most Problems Solved!

Patrick (Paddy) Green
07872 334472 01844 339383
hello@simplysorted.uk
www.simplysorted.uk

Free Quotes
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QUAINTON NEWS

Editor: Louisa Richards, Baker’s Cottage, 32 Church Street, Quainton HP22 4AP.
Tel: 01296 655560 Email: quaintonnews@gmail.com

Advertising: All queries to Cicely Davey on: cicelydavey@gmail.com.

Distribution: Dick Carter, 14 Church Street, Quainton HP22 4AP. Tel: 01296 655432.
Email: richard.carterl1@btinternet.com.

Quainton News by Post: We can send Quainton News by post for £15/year. Please
send orders with payment to: Mrs Tooms, 7 Torbay, Quainton HP22 4AX. Tel: 01296 655306.
Cheques payable to: Quainton PCC (QN).

Quainton News Online: Visit our website to see full colour versions of current and
past issues of Quainton News: https://quaintonnews.wixsite.com/quainton-news. We are also
on Facebook!

*** Quainton News copy deadline: 16% of the month ***

VILLAGE SERVICES

Quainton Website: Quainton Parish Online: www.quainton.org.uk

Quainton Village Life Facebook Page: This is a very active Facebook page for
Quainton residents. Photos shared, local history discussed, questions answered, advice given,
recommendations, plus lots more! There is also a Quainton Buying & Selling Facebook page.
Quainton Oil Group: Residents wishing to receive regular deliveries of heating oil on
group negotiated terms from Lovell Fuels should phone 01844 202777 and ask to join the
Quainton Oil Group.

Quainton Dog Warden: Lost your dog or found someone else’s? Call Jan, our local
contact point, on 655800 or 07941 946870 for help reuniting lost dogs with their owners.

Memorial Hall Bookings: Online: www.booking.quaintonmh.co.uk. Or call Deb Barker
Boyd on 655379 or email: quaintonmemorialhall@gmail.com
To report noise/nuisance only at weekends call 07704 851945.

Saye & Sele Hall Bookings: Call John Knox on 655275.

Winwood Almshouses: For enquiries contact: winwoodalmshouses@outlook.com

Refuse & Recycling Collections for this month:

Monday 5" July Blue-lidded recycling wheelie bin and food bin
Green refuse wheelie bin and food bin
th
Monday 12* July ** Brown Garden Waste Bin **
Monday 19% July Blue-lidded recycling wheelie bin and food bin
Monday 26% July Green refuse wheelie bin and food bin

** Brown Garden Waste Bin **
Monday 24 August Blue-lidded recycling wheelie bin and food bin




Wendover’s only member
Hamnett House of the Guild of Property
14 High Street Professionals with a
Wendover, Bucks network of 800 associated

HP22 6EA offices across London
H A R P E R S info@harpersestateagents.co.uk and the UK.

harpersestateagents.co.uk \

01296 625 100 e

DA@ REMOVALS

Storage and Clearance
A Y
.%J/fe/ L@?;’«m arers

G/i/('er. (5/(/(/ and P atinum f/zz\(%wyw' available

0800 511 8018

Your invitation for a free quotation survey

Boiler installations / servicing / repairs
Oftec registered oil boiler specialist
Gas safe registered

Landlord Safety Certificate

Full central heating installations
Under floor heating

General plumbing

Power flushing

Pressurised hot water systems
Bathroom installations
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SERVICES AT HOLY CROSS & ST MARY’S CHURCH

Sunday 4t July

Sunday 11t July
Sunday 18t July

Sunday 25% July

8:00am BCP Holy Communion
10:30am Family Church

6:00pm Evening Prayer
6:00pm Evensong

10:30am Family Service

6:00pm Evening Prayer
6:00pm Evening Prayer

PARISH REGISTER ENTRIES

Funeral & Burial:

Thursday 27" May

Warren Stopp

CHURCH ROTA FOR JULY
4 July 11 July 18 July 25 July
Morning
Reader
Morning
Sidesman
Evening
Reader
Evening
Sidesman
Altar
Fl Georgie Margaret Gill QL
owers Bradbury Willoughby Miscampbell Lois Skinner
Pedestal Helen Carolyn Carolyn Fiona Morrison
Flowers Ratcliffe Turnbull Turnbull
Tea Rota
Church Sarah Williams / Debbie Omerod / | Jane Vowles / Judy Marshall / Kathy
Cleaning Jayne Williamson Blanchard
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This month’s photo was taken at sunset by Quainton resident, Patrina Law, back in March.
The soft sunset light on the church is beautiful. If you have taken a photo of our Church or its
surroundings which you would like to see in print, please email it to me at:
quaintonnews@gmail.com

VILLAGE CALENDAR - JULY 2021

3 July: Thistle pulling, Wildlife Meadow, p.9

4t July: Quainton Dog Walk, The Green, p.13

8t July: PC Meeting, see p.11

26t July: Quainton Monday Club restarts, under new mgt! QMH, 10am, p.7

Future Dates:
7t August: Quainton School PTA Bingo Night, QMH, p.15
10t September: Community Choir re-starts, QMH, 10am, p.3

Quainton News: Our Parish Magazine & Village Newsletter
Editor: Mrs Louisa Richards
Assistant Editor: Melanie Curtis. Web Editor: Beth Vining. Advertising: Cicely Davey.
Contributions to the Editor: Baker's Cottage, 32 Church Street, Quainton HP22 4AP
Tel: 01296 655560. Email: quaintonnews@gmail.com.
40 Website: https://quaintonnews.wixsite.com/quainton-news




